
 

 
May 3, 2023 
 
 
EA Modernization Project Team 
Environmental Assessment Modernization Branch 
135 St Clair Ave West,  4th Floor 
Toronto, ON   M4V 1P5 
 
 
To EA Modernization Project Team: 
 
Re: Moving to a project list approach under the Environmental Assessment Act (ERO 
019-4219) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on Moving to a project list approach under 
the Environmental Assessment Act (ERO 019-4219).  Peel Region provided comments on 
this particular ERO posting when it was first published in November 2021 and has similar 
comments to share regarding this update. 
  
Peel Region is supportive of the project list approach to environmental assessment (EA) 
processes. As stated in its previous submission in January 2022, Peel Region proposes 
that both the comprehensive and streamlined EAs thoroughly examine project impacts 
to the environment and health outcomes and find ways to avoid, mitigate, or minimize 
these impacts.  These EAs should also include a comprehensive evaluation of 
alternatives and public and stakeholder consultation at key project milestones. 
 
The Province’s revised proposal involves moving all transportation 
(expressways/highways and rail) and electricity transmission projects from a 
comprehensive EA process to a streamlined EA process. Given that municipalities may 
also establish or propose changes to expressways, consultation with regional and local 
municipalities on the proposed amendments to the Class EA is strongly recommended. 
This would ensure the streamlined EA process continues to include the appropriate level 
of environmental oversight and consultation.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Syeda Banuri, Project Manager, Infrastructure 
Programming Transportation, at syeda.banuri@peelregion.ca.  
 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
Sally Rook, Manager, Infrastructure Planning and Studies 
Transportation Division, Region of Peel 


